

Tel: 336-626-1201 Ext. 201 Fax: 336-626-1218

E-mail: jogburn@ci.asheboro.nc.us

## City of Asheboro

146 North Church Street
Post Office Box 1106
Asheboro, North Carolina 27204-1106

November 12, 2013 Letter of Recommendation

I am pleased to write this letter of recommendation for State Code Enforcement. They have provided excellent code enforcement actions for the City of Asheboro which has allowed our full-time Code Enforcement Officer to focus on more complex code issues, in essence State Code Enforcement has been a force multiplier for our organization. I fully anticipate that this will be a long term best solution for Asheboro's Code Enforcement efforts. State Code Enforcement has focused on signage violations and compliance, nuisance abatement, and even provided enforcement support on weekends and after hours.

In closing, let me write that State Code Enforcement is an excellent value and I heartily recommend their services.

Sincerely.

John N. Ogburn, M

**Extraction 1** Little Manager

cc: Dennis Pinnix, State Code Enforcement

Ed Brown, Asheboro Code Enforcement